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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, May 23, 2022
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Julia N. Pingitore, Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Vice Chair




 Carol L. Riches, Clerk

Town Administrator:

 Heather M. Munroe, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
Reorganize the Select Board
· Motion (CR) seconded (KH) to appoint Julia Pingitore as the Chairperson.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
· Motion (CR) seconded (JP) to appoint Kirk Huehls as the Vice Chairperson.    Unanimous, all in favor. 
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to appoint Kirk Huehls as the Clerk. Unanimous, all in favor. 
Auditors Review (full audit is on file in the Select Board office)
· Terenzio Volpicelli was present from Roselli, Clark & Associates. 
· Reviewed the FY 2021 financial statements. 
· A communication letter was provided at the conclusion of the audit. 
· Discussed current OPEB funding. 
· No significant problems in dealing with management in its financial matters.
· Discussed general funds.
· ARPA funding. 
· (JP)  Where do stand in comparison to other town with OPEB funding and what do you see as future the liability.
· Terenzio Volpicelli, replied that most communities have some funding in their OPEB account. The Town of Paxton has nothing in its your OPEB account so that it will continue to go up if you do not put into the fund. I suspect that at some point intime you will see some sort of requirement to start addressing OPEB.

Update on Town Common
· Robin Tasca – The Town common beautification is complete. It will continue to flourish and blossom from now until October. Total of seven gardens. Crew of eleven in the watering schedule. Water meter in a box on the common to store the hose. Trash cans would be helpful to have on the common. Long term irrigation would also be a wish for down the road. 
Update from Cable Committee

· Nick Powlovich- Spectrum contact is due to be signed next year. Mr. Bogren was the liaison so he needs to be replaced. The committee voted to go with wireless mics in the activity room. The new equipment that will be coming in is expense and there will be a desk that stores everything but we are not sure where to set this equipment up. There is no ADA compliance at the Town Hall for the second floor. The library and COA are not suitable. Perhaps the Public Safety Complex would be an option.
· (JP)  Could you give more detail around the space that you need.
· Nick Powlovich - I need a closet, just about six feet. Studio space to do programing. Currently have $370.000 in the Cable Committee account. We would like to pursue the department head meet and greet.

· (KH)  Will the upgrades include close captioned?
· Nick Powlovich – Yes.

· (JP)  What proximity do you need from the equipment to where the cameras are located?
· Nick Powlovich – It would be nice to be nearby but no necessary. It is best to have the cameras and equipment in the same building. We would be willing to assist in putting a lift in the Town Hall to make it ADA compliant. We have the funds but the money is mandated for cable.
· (JP)  We will put it on an agenda for a future meeting and in the meantime, we can do some research, so that we can find somewhere for this.

Special Town Meeting

· (HM)  The DLS has a guideline for proposition  2 ½. There are sequencing options. We had two warrant articles being securing camera for Paxton Center School and lights on the ballfield. The lights at the ballfield were an appropriation and got a yes at both the Town meeting and the election. The cameras at the school were a voted no at the Town meeting and yes at the election so to move forward we need the appropriation. Town Counsel said you need both within 90 days. Suggest that we speak to the DOR but we have not heard back from them yet. Looking at July 18th for a date because it would be in the middle. 
· (JP) We should do within 90 days to be conservative to bring forward the Paxton Center School cameras. The warrant would have to be put on by the Capital Committee through the Capital bylaw. Asked Mark Love to come forward.
· (JP)  Is it your intent to call a meeting of the Capital Improvement Committee to discuss this matter?
· Mark Love – I would say yes. The Capital Improvement Committee was always in favor of this project. Just not in favor of changing it at the last minute. So, we opted to not change the report. We continue to support the initiative. 
· (CR)  - Noone blamed capital for this. The project came to use because it was over the school’s threshold of $30,000.

· (JP)  This was brough before ARPA and we requested more information  from the district but did not receive any so that is why it failed at ARPA.
· Motion (CR) seconded (KH) to approve a Special Town Meeting for July 18, 2022, at 7pm at Paxton Center School. Unanimous, all in favor. 
· (CR)  I would like to reassess the date if we find out we can push it back further.
One day Liquor License request

· Motion (KH) seconded (CR) to approve the one day liquor license request for Turn Back Time. Unanimous, all in favor. 
End of Year transfer request

· Motion (KH) seconded (CR) to approve the following end of year transfers. Unanimous, all in favor. 
 Account transferred to

Account transferred from

Amount
0100-1155-5200-0000


0100-1915-5815-0000


$3,651.76
0100-1193-5200-0000


0100-1915-5815-0000


$435.00

0100-1232-5200-0000


0100-1232-5400-0000


$2,991.31

0100-1232-5200-0000


0100-1220-5200-0000


$3,866.63

0100-1421-5200-0000


0100-1421-5103-0000


$30,000.00

0100-1424-5200-0000


0100-1421-5400-0000


$50.48

0100-1610-5400-0000


0100-1610-5102-0000


$4,000.00

0100-1610-5400-0000


0100-1610-5104-0000


$1,000.00

0100-1610-5200-0000


0100-1610-5104-0000


$2,500.00
0100-1162-5400-0000


0100-1163-5400-0000


$300.00
0100-1210-5400-0000


0100-1210-5103-0000


$10,000.00

Select Board liaison assignments
· Update assignments and review at next meeting.
Road Stabilization letter

· Motion (KH) seconded (CR) to approve sending a letter to the Department of Revenue for the Road Stabilization Fund. Unanimous, all in favor. 
Accept resignation of Carol Riches form the ARPA Committee

· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to accept the resignation of Carol Riches from the ARPA  Committee. Unanimous, all in favor. 
Appoint Heather Munroe to the ARPA Committee

· Motion (KH) seconded (CR) to appoint Heather Munroe to the ARPA Committee. Unanimous, all in favor.
Select Board meeting schedule

· (HM)  I would like to suggest that the Select Board set a schedule to meet on the second and fourth Monay of each month. 
· Board made a few changes and the final schedule will be updated and shared.
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from 
            May 2, 2022. Carol Riches, abstained from the vote.
Town Administrators update (full report on file in the Select Board office)
· The annual Paxton Memorial Day Parade and Ceremony will be held on May 30th. 
· Paxton Days will be held on Saturday, June 11th from 10 AM to 2 PM. Rutland’s 300th

· The Town of Rutland will be celebrating their 300th birthday on June 18th. 
· Reviewed Departmental Updates

· Reviewed Meeting Updates
· Current Projects

· Technology
· (JP) work on putting together a policy for the electronic signs. The signs can be operated independently or together and further training will be provided. We will set one person as the final authority.
· Neil Bagdis, the current sign law limits you to four colors. You should stay away from using red and green at the center of Town.
· Town Website- Community Calendar

Public session

· Neil Bagdis  – I would like to speak on the closing of Brigham Rd along with additional speed limit signs to be posted and a little increase in police presence. 
· (CR)  The Board has previously denied signs posted at 25mph.
· (JP) Let us look into that and we will bring it back to discuss.
· Neil Bagdis stated that five years ago we discussed to completely close the road. Then there was another discussion and it was decided to open and close during the seasons.

· (JP)  We had a concern from the Police over response time being increased by 4 minutes when the road is closed. I would ask for input form relevant parties on public safety. No barriers would possible. This needs to be on a future agenda so any other stake holders are able to attend. We will have the police and fire chief attend and notify any other abutters.

· Neil Bagdis – I would also like to ask if there is the possibility that the Town Hall could be open until 12pm on a Friday. 
· (JP)  The Town Administrator will assess the situation. We are pushing more services online.

· (CR)  I would just like to thank everyone that took the time to come out and vote at the Annual Town Election.
· (JP)  It was great to see everyone that came out and participated in the 5k that was run on Sunday for Tyler Trudell. No major incident despite the heat.

· (KH)  There were 180 registered runners and another forty or so volunteers.

· (JP)  They did a dedication of a new bench over by Illigs pond. The event was very well run with credit to Don Ertel and the different agencies that were involved.

· Adjourned Meeting at 8:50pm, Unanimous all in favor. (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (CR) yes.
The next meeting is scheduled for June 6, 2022, 7:00pm. 

Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Agenda

Attendance list
Town Administrators update

Meeting minutes

Auditors report

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
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